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13 June 2019
Dear Councillor

A meeting of the Planning Committee is due to be held in the Council Chamber at the Council Offices, Radstock Lane, Earley, Berkshire on Tuesday, 11th June 2019 commencing at 7.30pm.
Yours faithfully

Jo Friend
TOWN CLERK

To:
Members of the Planning Committee 

Councillors G Littler (Chair), A Bassett, R Cook, D Hare, D Ireland, A Mickleburgh, A Neal, R Sangster, C Smith and M Shaw
___________________________________________________________________________

A G E N D A

The first twenty minutes of the meeting will be set aside for members of the public to pose questions to the Council.  If there are no questions, the Council will commence business forthwith. For members of the public wishing to pose questions, it is recommended that they submit their questions to the Town Council offices at least 24 hours before the meeting.
1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

To receive any apologies for absence.
2.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

To receive any declarations of interest from Members.
3.
APPOINTMENT OF SUB-COMMITTEES AND WORKING PARTIES
3.2
Bus Services Working Party

To consider the appointment of a Bus Services Working Party.

3.3
Any  other Sub-Committees & Working Groups
To consider the appointment of any other Sub-Committees or Working Groups that the Planning Committee require.

4.
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

To consider the Minutes of the Meeting of the Planning Committee held on 21st May 2019 and, if appropriate, to authorise their signing.

5.
APPLICATIONS FOR PLANNING PERMISSION

5.1
Decision Notices Issued by the Local Planning Authority

To consider the Decision Notices issued by the Local Planning Authority in respect of applications previously before the Committee.  See Appendix A.
5.2

Planning Applications Received since the Last Meeting of this Committee

To consider the applications received since the last meeting. A list of these has previously been exhibited for the benefit of residents and Councillors on the Earley Town Council website.  See Weekly Lists dated 24th May, 31st May and 7th June 2019.
5.2.1
“No Objection” Recommendations
5.2.2
“Conditional Approval” Recommendations

5.2.3
Applications Requiring a Committee Decision

5.2.4
Tree Work Applications
5.3
Permitted Development Rights
6.
TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDERS
Wokingham Borough Council report that a number of road safety concerns have been raised caused by drivers parking at junctions, reducing visibility of and for existing vehicles, and in other locations such as on bends and the Borough Traffic Management Team has proposed a number of traffic regulation orders, see 

Appendix B.

The Borough propose to install waiting restrictions at these locations to prevent parking and improve road safety.  Changes are also proposed to aid traffic flows and improve congested roads at peak times.  Changes to restrictions are proposed in relation to new developments and new roads.  There are also works relating to removal of restrictions due to the installation of new controlled crossing locations.
In Earley the roads concerned are:

· Silverdale Road

· Kenton Road

· Falstaff Avenue / Harcourt Drive

· Broken Brow (Thames Valley Park and Ride access road).
Additionally, please see Schedule 3 update to resident permit zones, restrictions on permit issue, permit charges at Station Road, Earley.

As a statutory consultee, the Council is asked to view these amendments and return any comments by 13th June 2019.
7.
HARCOURT DRIVE / FALLSTAFF AVENUE / ROWLAND WAY
Residents of Harcourt Drive and Falstaff Avenue have become increasingly concerned with the high number of vehicles using these roads as a short-cut, it is suggested that in excess of 100 cars pass through each day, some at excessive speed.  It has been suggested that consideration be given to ‘access only’ signs being placed at Elm Road and Pepper Lane entrances would go some way to alleviating this issue.
Councillors to discuss and consider whether they wish to support this course of action.
8.
WOKINGHAM BOROUGH COUNCIL – PLANNING PROCEDURES
Councillors to note that the Town Council has been copied into a letter sent on behalf of ACER (Association of Central Earley Residents) to Wokingham Borough Council entitled ‘Failure by WBC to implement the Neighbour Consultation Scheme in respect of Permitted Development Applications’.  

The letter outlines a number of cases in Whiteknights ward, of failures by the Borough Council to notify neighbours under the permitted development scheme rules.  ACER points to strong local objections and also that planning enforcement action has subsequently been undertaken.

Further details provided under separate cover.
9.
PUBLICATIONS

To note that the following publications have been received and are available for perusal in the Council Offices: 

	Wokingham Borough Council:
	Major Applications & Infrastructure Update (Confidential Report for Members Only) – May 2019

Neighbourhood CIL Proportion Report – March 2019


10.
PRESS RELEASES

To consider whether any of the foregoing items should receive special press attention.
